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December 1

Food Drive Starts

Esse quam videri

To be, rather than to seem (to be)
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Ring a Bell Day
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took a moment to say rendition o anada. pressed by the student's
Christmas k diti f“O Canada” d by th dent’
ncert Dr thank you and remember  Guest Speaker Greg  respect towards the
Conce G those who have served Fekner gave a speech  cadets and the elders that
Rehearsal our country. that will be remembered  were present.
December 9 MIDDLE SCHOOL BAND PROGRESS
Christmas By Christopher Clark their music class but on  continue. Hopefully in the
Concert (Storm The middle school band ~ Wednesdays at noon, future, the band would
is learning band inter-  there will be music re- play at the assembly.
Date 10th) ments during class time.  hearsal if they would like
So far they are learning ke Y
December 10 how to play the flute,
clarinet, trumpet, trom-
Cul-tech Cake bone, baritone, electric
Decoratlng base and the drums.

School Dance;
6-8, 9-12

“Their  progress is
doing really well,” ex-
claimed Ms.Toner.

When second semester
rolls in, they will lose




WHAT'’S
HAPPENING
December 11

Black and Gold Day
Food Drive Ends

December 12
Christmas Bazaar

December 14
Pink T-Shirt Design
Blue Day

December 15
School Spirit Day
December 16
Santa Hat Day

December 17
Red/Green Day

K-8 Christmas
Assembly

December 18
CrazyChristmas
Sweater Day
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ANOTHER SUCESSFUL BOOK FAIR
Lots of people showed up

by Christopher Clark

As a school, we have
reached our goal of reach-
ing $3,800. In total, the
school raised $3,916.35,
and since we have reached
it our school is receiving
60% of their books back.
Also because of this,
$2,200 came back to our
school profits.

“Thank you everyone
who participated. | would
like to thank Mrs. Tracey’s
cooking class and her art

class for helping with our
snacks and our posters. 1
would also like to thank Pam
Michaud and Monique Cote,
Olivia McCarthy, Andrew
Watson, Chris Graham, and

their hard work and decita-
tion.” said Mrs.Longstaff

In addition a big thanks
you to all students and par-
ents for your support. With-
out you the book fair would
not have been a success.

2015 CHRISTMAS BAZAAR

As a school we are
happy to announce our
first Bazaar at our school.
This will be taking place
here at John Caldwell
School from 9am to 4pm
on December 12.

So far we have over 50
venders that will sell any-
thing from crafts, baked
goods, candles, jewelry,
maple products and more!
This is in support of our
student consul and our
leadership program.

Also we are going to have
a draw for two Christmas
baskets and those are in
support for our playground.
The prices of the tickets are
1 ticket = 28 or 3 tickets =
58.

We are hoping a lot of
people from the community
to come to this wonderful
event. On top of all of this,
John Caldwell School will be
taking part of the Christmas
parade!

Christmas Concert

On December 9th, we will be having
our Christmas concert about a different
version on the 12 days of Christmas
countdown. The K-5 students will be on
stage at 12:30 to entertain parents who
would like to join. This is estimated to
be an hour long production, so we plan
for everyone to stay. There will be 2 en-
ergetic MC’s and one hilarious elf.

Reviews on No-Cell Phone Rule

“I think it’s a good thing that there’s a no
cell phone rule because more people are
going to pay attention in class and there’s
going to be less bullying going on.” Kris-
tina Lajoie.

“I think that something needed to be done
because they don’t have self-control. It was
needed.” Mrs.Tracey.

If you are interested in joining a club at your school, please consider these:

“Whiz Kids” (coding only) — Mrs. Tracy
“Creative Club” — Mrs. Tracy
“Yearbook Committee” - Mr. Baker

“Student Council” — Mr. Marco LeBlanc

“Grad Committee” — Mrs. Dufresne

“JCS Student Newspaper” — Christopher Clark
jespaper(@gmail.com

Grade 10



